TEACHERS' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

Actuarial Analysis

HB 532/GA

(98 RS BR 1900)

March 18, 1998

Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex

Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

RE:
HB 532/GA

Dear Mr. Dutton:

The Actuary has analyzed HB 532 as approved by the House with regard to the fiscal impact on the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System, and his findings follow:

The proposed amendment to KRS 161.220(9) provides for use of three-year final average salary for members retiring after age 55. If the anticipated savings do not occur, the KTRS Board can discontinue application of this provision, so there should be no fiscal impact.

The proposed amendments to KRS 161.620(5) & (6) would provide supplemental cost-of-living adjustments effective July 1, 1998 and July 1, 1999. Implementation of these improvements is dependent on a separate 1998-2000 budget appropriation, so there would be no impact on the regular funding of the System.

The proposed amendments to KRS 161.310 would not add cost to the System, but rather would protect the System against losses that would otherwise arise from local retirement incentive programs.

The proposed amendment to KRS 161.553(1)(c) would provide amortized funding for the State's obligation to fully fund the liability resulting from sick leave payments made to retiring members. This provision is dependent on a separate 1998-2000 budget appropriation, so there would be no impact on the regular funding of the System.

The Actuary reported that the other proposals in this legislation appear to be housekeeping in nature or would have negligible cost impact.

Please advise if there are questions.

Sincerely,

Pat N. Miller
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